
 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 
 

GRAND AVENUE 2024 STUDENT RESOURCE SCHEME  
 

As per Education (General Provisions) Act 2006 (Qld) a parent is directly responsible for providing textbooks and other 

resources for a student’s use while attending school. 
 
The objective of the Student Resource Scheme is to offer parents an economic alternative to the purchase of school 
resources and textbooks and to enhance and maximise resources available for student learning.  While membership of this 
Scheme is not compulsory, the school strongly encourages your participation.  If you do not wish to participate, you will be 
required to purchase other resource items in addition to stationery for your child.  
 
The Student Resource Scheme for 2024 (Year1 – Year6) will be $40.00.  This is approximately $1 per week. 
 
 Benefits Enjoyed by joining the Scheme 
 

• Classroom consumables and reference materials for core curriculum 

• Individually issued and class sets books/novels 
• Reproduced class workbooks and worksheets 
• Specialist materials & consumables for practical studies eg science 
• Mathletics Subscription 
• School Magazine Reading Pamphlets 
• Student reference material  
• Student material used for classroom projects 
• Wellbeing Program activities and consumables 
• Administration of Scheme 

 
Conditions of the Resource Scheme 

 
• Students (Years 1-6) will supply their own personal requirements – as outlined in the Stationery List 
• Books issued to students are to be kept in good condition 
• Students are responsible for up to the full cost of books that are negligently damaged or lost before any further 

issues can be made 
• All resources provided under the Scheme remain the property of the Scheme and must be returned when a student 

leaves or at the end of the school year 
• If a student enrols during the year, the fee is calculated on a pro-rata basis 
• If a student leaves during the year, a pro-rata refund will be made.  The refund is based on the parent/caregiver 

charge, less the cost of consumed materials and/or the cost of replacing lost or damaged resources 
• Books and resources provided under the Scheme cannot be issued to students whose parents/caregivers choose not 

to participate 

 
To view the list of items covered by the scheme please follow the pathway below on our School Website:- 
“Curriculum/Teaching and Learning/ Related links – SRS 2024” 
 
This scheme does not cover items listed on the stationery list, excursions/incursions or camps. 
 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 

 
 
Racheal Jones 
PRINCIPAL 
 
November 2023 


